
Greetings from the Central 
Jungle in Peru where we are in 
our “summer time” (southern 
hemisphere) and also “vacation 
time” (school year). January and 
February are typically a slower 

time of year for ministry and for church attendance, as 
different families take advantage of the break between 
school years and travel for vacation or to see family. While 
attendance has been down a bit, we still try to stay active 
with some additional ministry opportunities. 

One of the ministries for this “off season” 
that began last year is “Among Gals” and 
“Among Guys”.  
Each of these ministries has a focus on 
teaching and reaching the preteen age 
groups, but also including the teenagers 
that are interested. 

Another ministry that we just 
started is a monthly teens’ 
night to evangelize more 
teenagers in the area.  We have 
several games, songs and 
teaching based on a specific 
theme that is of interest to that 
age group. The response has 

been exciting, as many of these teens have never heard a 
clear message of the gospel before. Please pray for “fruit 
that remains” as this ministry moves forward! 

 
This past Sunday, it was our privilege to recognize Jorge 
and Susy Anticona for finishing their discipleship. If you 
remember, we asked prayer for the salvation of Jorge and 
Susy a good while 
back, then were able to 
report not only on their 
trusting Christ as their 
Savior, but also on their 
baptism. It was also a 
blessing to see them 
finish the 15-lesson 
discipleship course. God is good… All the time! 

Also, this last Sunday we 
received pictures from the 
20th anniversary activities 
of Truth Baptist Church - 
the third church we started in 
Guatemala City. We praise 
the Lord for the faithfulness 
of the brethren in Guatemala 
and for what the Lord continues to do to transform lives for 
His glory! 
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Please be in prayer for the following requests: 

• Starting of Seminary classes for this year (March) 
• Rocio’s U.S. residency process (our daughter-in-law) 
• Complete healing of my arm and shoulder  

(strain from sport’s injury at church activity) 


